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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 4th February 2013
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman

Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain

Helen Morris

Simon Cain


Elaine Harries


Pam Abbitt
1 Chairman’s Comments
I appreciate that the recent snow and ice has been very frustrating to many members of the club, especially those of us who are training for a spring marathon. However, please bear in mind that a couple of days without running won’t do you any harm, but a fall and an injury certainly will. The weather conditions also resulted in the cancellation of some club nights.

Whilst I share in your disappointment, I make no apology for taking such a decision in the interests of your safety, for which myself and the committee are responsible. Such decisions do not of course prevent you from making your own decisions and taking your own risks outside of the club environment.


We have now finished the Cross Country League for the year. I shall leave it to our Club Captains to report on the results of this, but would like to congratulate and thank everyone who ran and supported, especially those experiencing cross-country for the first time. To see so many club members turning out time after time was for me the biggest success of the season.
2 Apologies
Apologies received from Tony Green, Chris McLaren and Bill Barrett
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes of the December meeting were agreed and accepted (January’s meeting was used to decide the annual awards).
4 Matters Arising
w.r.t moving to Inspire:

· The Striders’ keys were temporarily lost by Inspire staff, HM mentioned it to the receptionist

· The current room situation is acceptable

· We have received some cards, SH has asked for more (and will ask members to bring their own)

· Update: additional cards have been received (at a cost of £1.50 per card, which are being handed out to members)

w.r.t considering ‘active’ coaches:

· This will be an ongoing procedure

5 Secretary Report

MS received 2 quotes for coaches for London Marathon, both were very similar so the committee asked to go ahead with booking Three Star Coaches for £490.
· Car parking was raised as a possible issue.

· Update: Three Star Coaches is happy for members to park at the coach depot off Darrow Road

MS presented the Ken Abbott results for the Three Counties XC championships.

· The winner will be announced at the awards ceremory.

6 Treasurer’s Report

TG supplied the following account details to MS after the meeting:-


Cash in hand:
£224.85
Bank 

£8896.49
Deposit account
£103.91
Charity 

£516.41

7 Membership Secretary’s Report

We would like welcome Chris Carter as a new member.
8 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby – Dec 2012 & Jan 2013
(After revisions)

I will warn you now don’t blink or you will miss this report! Due to Christmas festivities, the snow and ice plus the Fred Hughes 10 miles being cancelled this report is very short! 
2nd December   Lee Murphy ran the Nene Valley 10mile in a PB time of 1.01.13
9th December   There were 16 recorded Striders who ran the Bedford half marathon, with PB’s from Tracey Barrett and Gez Fallon.
Jeff Dowsett ran the Up and Running 10k.
23rd December   Dave Hall ran the Portsmouth marathon in 3.38.00
26th December  Amanda Rankin,  Brian Davies. Jenny Griffiths and Mark Sutton decided to shake off their Christmas pudding by running the 
Pirton 3.2 mile event where Mark recorded a PB.
29th December  Andy Reid, Dave Debnam, Karen Ashby and John Chapman ran the St Albans 5k Park Run where Dave is proud to say he was first vet 60 in the race and his time of 23.20 was a vet 60 PB!
30th December   Mark Sutton and Kieran Fitzpatrick ran the Buntingford 10 mile where Kieran recorded a PB time of 1.23.55.
On 16th December we hosted the league cross country fixture at Stopsley. Firstly we would like to say thank you to everyone who marshalled, organised or helped out in any way. We are very aware that many of you gave up your run to assist in the smooth running and organisation of this event and we thank you for that. We fielded a strong team and finished in 7th place overall.
5th January 2013   Carla Greer and Lorraine Webb ran the St Albans 5k Park Run.
On 5th January we entered the County Cross Country at Milton Keynes again this year with some good results. Alison Sugars was 10th lady, with Miriam Tedder in 14th place and Tracey Barrett in 35th position, which gave us an overall ladies team position of 6th. Well done ladies.
The men also did well with our team scorers being Lee Murphy in 21st  place, Mark Sains 22nd Stuart Harries in 42nd Adrian Moore 52nd Paul Keech 56th and Matt Davies 62nd which meant our mens team were 7th overall. In the over 60s race Alan Weir was 1st vet 65 and Andy Ward was 2nd vet 65. Well done
We feel sure that the February report will be full of PB’s and races! want to be.
9 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:
· Gez Fallon
10 Awards Evening
Booked (and paid for) for March 9th
Speaker (John Kirkby) is booked

Cost: £10

(SH) to check with CM re: awards

(MS) to sort out Rosa nominee slips

11 A.O.B

From Bill:
· Reminder about National XC

· (SH) to announce that anyone taking part has to make their own travel arrangements

For Southerns XC, we will meet at Luton Parkway (due to football match occurring)

Ladies 5k:

· Tony To check with Lisa about the date (possibly 14th July)

Beginners course details to be organised in March

Socials have been booked:

· Feb 21st
· Mar 21st
· Apr 18th
Annual subscriptions:

· Start collecting from March 1st
· For future years, consider a penalty for late payments

(DD) to add a link to the minutes off the committee page on website

(MS) to check Diamond League tickets/prices (at the Olympic Park) and confirm the date

We will need some more membership cards for next year, we should get them printed as business cards

The committee has decided that anyone who marshalled for the Stopsley XC race *and* ran 2 Three Counties XC races will still qualify for next year’s Ken Abbott race (with the 3rd qualifying place being the ‘worst’ of the other 2 races)
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